WEST COCALICO TOWNSHIP

The Chairman, James Stoner called the meeting to order at 7:05 a.m.

Supervisors: James Stoner, Leon Eby and Jeff Sauder.

Others present: Carolyn Hildebrand, Manager; Tom Showalter, Roadmaster,

Public Comment - none

Since the revenues received this year have been good in spite of the coronavirus shutdown, the decision was made to earmark money for two projects that were scheduled for 2020 but it was decided to wait due to financial concerns. The Blue Lake Road stormwater project and paving Clearview Road are the two projects that will have money earmarked for them. Money will also be earmarked for the truck replacement in 2021.

There was discussion regarding paying off the PennVest loan early. This will be discussed again at the November 1st meeting to see where the budget stands at that time.

The building feasibility study will be put off until 2022.

Jeff Sauder would like to see the Township building converted to fiber for the internet when it comes to the area. The cost should be less than \$5,000.

The Supervisors discussed the OLDS fee of \$25.00. They will revoke it after the third group is completed.

Driveway pipe maintenance was discussed. A single pipe under the driveway itself is the responsibility of the homeowner. Lengths of pipe that go along the edge of the road are the Township's responsibility.

Financial security for minor stormwater plans are not necessary. There will be a \$300.00 fee which will include one inspection which will be charged after the stormwater amendment is adopted. Additional inspections will be invoiced directly to the resident.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Sauder Secretary